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The VUSD and VTA bargaining teams met for 3 hours on June 18, 2019. 
 
VUSD Team Members:  Chris Hulett, Sasha Begell, Adam Wight, Manolo Garcia, Tina Ahn, 
Jennifer Stahlheber 
 
VTA Team Members: Brenda Hensley, Kim Campbell, Jennifer Lindsey, Jason Jones, Todd 
Blanset, Tracy Begley 
 
We signed two MOUs (see attached). 
 
The District made a verbal offer of 1% ongoing for 2018-2019 and 2% ongoing for 2019-
2020.  
 
Because of direction from Executive Board and the fact that we only sunshined 2018-
2019, VTA expressed interest in a two-year deal but were not authorized to accept the 
offer today. We plan to meet with the new Executive Board in August, get direction, 
open 19-20 and bargain a two-year deal in the early fall. 
 
 
 
 
 


